WEST SUSSEX FUN RUN LEAGUE

MINUTES OF THE 2013 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 


                  HELD AT STEYNING AC ON 24 NOVEMBER 2013 AT 10.00 am

www.westsussexfunrunleague.org.uk


Present: All 17 clubs except Henfield Joggers ,from whom apologises for absence were received,               plus Hove Hornets

Meeting chaired by: League Co-ordinator

Action

Thanks were given to Steyning AC (Daniel Pressley) for making the clubhouse available and for the refreshments and to clubs for attending the meeting. A warm welcome was also given to Hove Hornets.



Matters arising from previous AGM and 2013 half-yearly meeting covered in items below.


1 
Review of the Year



Phil McErlain, League Statistician, presented details of the number of runners throughout the year and, although overall numbers remained fairly constant, there was a marked increase in the number of ladies participating which all agreed was a good sign. He also presented a new 5 year summary which was well received and which he agreed to extend for 2014 onwards.
Phil Mc Erlain

2 
2014 Club Membership



Michael Saunders, secretary of Hove Hornets, passed round hard copies of his presentation in connection with HH's application to join the League and also apologised for Matt Lambert's absence due to work commitments. HH is a club with about 70 members and growing which was formed about 2 years ago. Members, ages range from 13 to 70 and members have competed in 10 League runs in 2013 with an average participation of 11+. After his presentation HH were unanimously appointed and welcomed to the League. All previous 17 clubs in the League confirmed membership. 


3 
2014 Event Calendar



With the exception of HH, all clubs will organise one scoring event, although assistance from other clubs will be needed by SWS. Sue will e-mail clubs nearer the date, as in previous years. HH to consider whether they will be in a position to stage an event in 2014, possibly at either Stanmer Park or Waterhall and whether this is scoring or non-scoring.  Assistance from other clubs may be needed. [Non-scoring in the first year may be easier but would attract significantly less runners].

The calendar was agreed as per the website, with the exception of the following events, dates for which have still to be confirmed:

SWS        Provisionally March 16 

BHR        Provisionally June 28 at Downland School, Hassocks [subsequently agreed]

HenJ         July 26 or 27 [subsequently agreed as Sunday 27 July]

S+S          Provisionally August 17 (depending on K2 availability)

HH           Late September or early November would be ideal 

NB For GRR event there is room for 200 cars at Worthing College (previously Norwich Union CP) Runners should stay clear of Worthing College  and no one must try to enter the College. If alarm is activated the person responsible  or his/her club will be held responsible for call out fee.. All clubs to notify their members. This may be done by copying and pasting notice on web-site



SWS

HH

SWS

S+S

HH

All clubs


NB: All entry forms and results should continue to be forwarded to Jill Renson for insertion on to the League's website.

All race entry forms to include race organiser's e-mail address (for use by WSFRL clubs only for block entries where fees are paid on the day).  Jill will put them on the website prior to a race and then remove them after the race. 

“Smart Rrs” block club entry form from website to be used  or failing this the  League's old universal block entry form using Excel.   Before any event check the latest version of Smart Rrs is being used by visiting website. This is now version 7
All clubs

All clubs

All clubs

4 
Contact List



Changes for HORJ, SAC and Dave Grunwell together with new details for HH to be put on web-site. 
JRenson

5 
Accounts for the year 



These showed a deficit for the year of £73.77 (2012 – £149.94) and an accumulated surplus, represented by the HSBC bank balance, of £734.06 (2012 – £807.83).


6 
Club membership fees for 2014 



It was agreed to keep a minimum of £500 in reserve and therefore the subscription rate for 2014 could be kept at the 2013 level of £65. Fees due on 1 January to be paid to Ray Chick. (FF + HHH pay electronically)
FF/HHH/HH/ LAC/WH

7 
2014 event entry fees



Reaffirmed at £2 adults/£1 juniors in advance.  Juniors to pay £1 only if they run in separate junior events. 

Ray Chick reported that the original League Constitution stated that for non League runners and entries on the day fees were to be at the discretion of organising clubs. This policy had been amended at the 2006 AGM when entries on the day had been capped at £5 for all runners. After considerable discussion the following was agreed:

Juniors (both League and non- League) in advance and on the day - £1

Seniors in advance – WSFRL £2

                               – Non League £7 maximum

Seniors on the day – WSFRL £5 maximum

· Non League £7 maximum

The Constitution on the web-site needed to reflect this.

All clubs


All clubs

Jill Renson

8 
Equipment



Existing equipment was agreed to be adequate and currently kept by LE (start and finish banner and 17 stakes). Equipment to be collected by appropriate clubs at the end of events. Bibs and tape to be provided by individual clubs.


GRR/SWS/ PHH/LE/HH

9 
Scoring system for 2014



The current system under Smart Rrs was working well and will continue for the foreseeable future.

Reminder: All entries should be on Smart Rrs entry form even if they are submitted by post. Draft results should be e-mailed to Jill Renson, web-site manager,  Phil McErlain League's statistician, and club representatives within 2 days. Final results should be e-mailed to the above within 10 days. All clubs to ensure they are using the latest version of Smart Rrs by downloading the latest version from the League's website prior to their event Currently Version 7. This latest version is faster and smaller with fewer options. Entries can now be input at the touch of a button. User instructions have been expanded. A non League version is also available for clubs to use for non WSFRL events

Any problems with the Smart Rrs should be reported to Dave Grunwell or Jill Renson.
All clubs

All clubs

10 
League Co-ordinator 



Ray Chick was thanked and re-elected. 


11 a
League Statistician



Phil McErlain of Arunners was re-appointed and thanked for issuing results throughout the year and for producing the race statistics.



Web-site manager



Jill Renson of Chichester Runnners was re-elected and thanked for all her work  not only on the website but also with assisting clubs on the use of Smart Rrs. Dave Grunwell 's was also thanked for all the many hours spent instructing and helping in the use of Smart Rrs.  


12 
WSFRL website



Any new or amended club details to be e-mailed to Jill Renson for incorporation onto the website. Jill to also add information for HH, as per presentation notes.
All clubs/Jill Renson

13 
Cheque signatories



Existing cheque signatories confirmed.


14 
Any other business



· Web-site update for race details – Victoria Saunders of HORJ reported that she was updating their website to encourage more runners to participate in events, including WSFRL events. She had found sites such as Henfield Joggers very useful as they contained photographs of the course with full course details. She had also used Tim Boone's book for further information.  She appealed for clubs to send her course photos but said she would also e-mail clubs and make the information available for the WSFRL web-site. BHR and GRR's sites already include runners' photos.

· Race details to Worthing local press – Arunners undertook to see if local paper would allocate more space/accept more details ,such as League table. This was agreed as a good idea provided the paper still accepted individual club reports on their events.

· Reminder - Minimum ages for juniors – a reminder that for 2013 minimum age for 5 mile events or more is 15 (14 years for under 5 miles)


 All clubs
 HORJ/                                           j J Renson

Arunners

All clubs



15 
Presentation of annual awards



Most points, Seniors - The Norman Crook Memorial Trophy was presented to Worthing & District Harriers (2012– 1st), Arunners were second (2012– 2nd) and Portslade Hedgehoppers were third (2012– 4th).

Most points, Juniors - The Junior Cup was presented to Steyning AC (2012– 1st), Arunners were second (2012-2nd) and Worthing & District Harriers were third (2012– 3rd).

Most improved club, Seniors - the banner was presented to Goring Road Runners, Horsham Joggers were second and Southwick Strollers were third.

Most improved club, Juniors - this banner was presented to Haywards Heath Harriers, Worthing & District Harriers were second and Burgess Hill Runners were third. 


16 
Dates of next meetings



Half yearly meeting - in Portslade Community College Sports Centre after PHH run (11 May 2014) 

AGM – date to be agreed at half –yearly meeting to avoid other race fixtures.

The AGM then closed.
All clubs


All clubs

